Dear Buth:

I was disappointed when I received your letter of the 6th instant stating that it was impossible for you to accept the position at the University of Hansas in our department of Physical Education. I am glad, however, that you did have a check up on your heart condition so that you learned you would have to take care of yourself even more definitely them you have been in the past.

I can appreciate that it would be difficult for you to limit your participation on account of your enthusiasm and love for the work that you are in.

It would have been a real pleasure and I on sure a definite contribution to our department to have had you with us.

I notice that you are to visit Elizabeth MacCurdy in New York late this sumer. I am sure that you will have a grand time with her, as her enthusiaan and poignant conversation always keeps anyone on their toes.

It would be a pleasure to see you if you should drop in our office when you are in lawrence to say hello.

Sincerely yours.

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA *AH